
TO : ALL LISTED COMPANIES AND THE INVESTING PUBLIC 

SUBJECT     : AMENDMENTS TO PSE GUIDELINES FOR FAIRNESS OPINIONS 
AND VALUATION REPORTS 

DATE : February 19, 2021 



Please be advised that the Securities and Exchange Commission (“SEC”) has approved 
the amendments to the PSE Guidelines for Fairness Opinions and Valuation Reports.  

The amendments pertain to the express inclusion of tender offers undertaken pursuant 
to delisting proceedings in the list of transactions where a fairness opinion and valuation 
report prepared by an independent valuation firm duly registered or licensed by the SEC 
and accredited by the Exchange are required. Accordingly, the requirements in the PSE 
Guidelines for Fairness Opinions and Valuation Reports on the contents of the fairness 
opinion and valuation report, as well as the criteria for determining the independence of 
the valuation provider, shall apply to tender offers for delisting purposes.  

A copy of the amended Guidelines for Fairness Opinions and Valuation Reports is 
attached as Annex “A”.  

The amended Guidelines shall take effect immediately. 

For your information and guidance. 

(Original Signed) 
Ramon S. Monzon 
President and CEO 
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